
Sunday Worship 

Worship / 10:30 AM 

Devotional / 5:00 

"Shaky Legs? Get to Solid Ground” 

Scripture Reading: Matthew 7: 24-27 

Jason Tenison 

Easton Tenison 4/19 

Vivian Prescott 4/20 

Harry & Mary Reeve 

4/20 

Barbara Girod 4/21 

Colton Treat 4/21 

Stetson Harris 4/25 

Ryder Killebrew 4/25 

Becky Senn 4/26 

Scott Neal 4/27 

Donnell & Angela Campbell 

4/27 

       BIRTHDAYS &  

      ANNIVERSARIES 

12932 S. Elwood Ave 

PO Box 145 / Glenpool, OK 74033 

Office Phone: (918) 291-2211 

office@glenpoolchurchofchrist.com April 19, 2020 

 Randy Brown saw the Urologist Tuesday who 
confirmed his kidney will be removed; surgery is 
scheduled for 4/29 at OK Surgical Hospital with 
possibly 1 overnight stay. The doctors are confi-
dent the malignancy has not spread to other 
organs but will confirm with biopsies after the 
kidney is removed. 

 The Killebrew’s nephew, Mike Fletcher, is quar-
antined on a Navy ship recovering from Corona 
virus. He is slowly beginning to feel better, pray-
ers for a complete recovery. 

 Bailey Dodson, daughter of a friend of Sarah 
Hallsted’s, has an inoperable brain tumor and it has begun to grow along with in-
creased swelling and fluid build up causing a lot of problems for Bailey. Doctors are 
talking about inserting a shunt, pray that is an option for Bailey and that it gives her 
some much needed relief. 

 The Prescott's sister-in-law, Julia Tanquory, passed away in Colorado last week due to 
complications from Corona virus. 

 Marcia Riggs fell last Saturday but she is doing better and at home resting. 

 Tiffany Rothell asked for a special prayer on behalf of the St. John & other hospital 
nurses, doctors & staff that are working on the COVID floors.  

 
Long Term Prayers Needed: Russell Girod (cancer treatment), Sandra O’Reilly—Jeff Harris’ 
Mom (cancer treatment), Linda Yost, Sue Carty (kidney transplant), Mel Staley (cancer 
treatment), Jeanenne Thomas (cancer), Cheryl Williamson (cancer), Eric Vaughn (heart), 
Kathy Henry (breast cancer), Ruth Henry, Bob Howard (lungs), Stephanie White (RSD), Bar-
bara Vaughan, Billie English (cancer), Jackson Horvath (deformed heart), Debbie Boyer 
(multiple myeloma), Bailey Dodson (inoperable brain tumor), Ralph Causby (Alzheimer), 
Christy Henry (Hodgkin’s lymphoma), Bob Burrus (cancer treatment), Joshlyn Krosse 
(migraine & diabetes), Charlie Kymes (vocal cord cancer), Melvin Spencer (multiple myelo-
ma), Jack Myrick, Barry Haynie (liver cancer) 
Service Men and Women: Meagan Russell; Tyler Whitchurch 

Last Week’s Contribution  

$7,725 

Weekly 2020 Budget $5,419  

Contribution thru March 

$68,177 

Budget thru March (13 weeks) 

$70,447 

ONLINE GIVING 

Members can setup donations online. 

glenpoolchurchofchrist.com/donate 

Expectations 
Romans 12 

 Our congregation embarked on a pulpit minister search six months ago. You will remem-
ber that for several weeks in our church bulletin, we reflected on twenty-eight different qual-
ifications of an effective minister, and asked the Lord to direct us to one of his mighty serv-
ants in the kingdom who would possess most or all of these qualities. We prayed that God 
would send us a man of intelligence, integrity, perseverance, and who possessed a joyful 
heart—a man of good character and strong faith who has a personal relationship with Jesus 
Christ and who is an encouragement and mentor to others. We asked God to help us find an 
experienced minister who is an effective preacher and teacher of the Word—a student of the 
Bible himself who has an understanding of the scriptures and the ability to communicate it’s 
deeper meaning to seekers of the truth. We implored God to direct us to a courageous evan-
gelist with a passion for leading lost souls to Christ and a focus on building disciples—a godly 
man who humbly models Christian virtues by providing care and comfort to the sick and 
needy through his personal ministry. 
 Throughout this search process, our prayers were for mutual growth and for spiritual 
maturity. We wanted to find a pulpit minister who would help build up our congregation and 
who our congregation could also be a blessing to in return. We asked a lot of God, but noth-
ing is too difficult for Him. God heard our prayers and blessed our search. He has met (and in 
many ways exceeded) our expectations to find someone with all the qualifications of an 
effective minister. God has made it possible for Brother David Gray and his wife, Jan, to join 
our congregation in the very near future. We are overjoyed that they will become part of our 
family, and we will become a part of theirs. Praise be to God! 
 In the strangest of times, God is answering our prayers. He has prepared a servant with 
all the talents needed to fill our pulpit, and He is preparing us even now to be a congregation 
that will recognize and appreciate even the smallest of His blessings. God wants us to be 
more than bystanders in the kingdom. He wants us to be active and growing. God expects all 
of us to be partners in the ministry of the Glenpool Church of Christ. Yes, Brother Gray will be 
the new pulpit minister, but we must all dedicate ourselves to use our individual talents to 
be a supportive part of the ministry. For as in one body we have many members, and the 
members do not all have the same function, so we, though many, are one body in Christ, 
and individually members one of another. Having gifts that differ according to the grace 
given to us, let us use themΧ (Romans 12:4-6).      -Bill Path 



Classes for All Ages 

Sunday / 9:30 AM 

Sunday / 5:20 PM 

Wednesday / 7:00 PM 

Get Involved 

Find a program or area of service   

below and ask how you can help. 

ELDERS 

Todd Khoury 

Bill Path 

Devon Prescott 

Keith Riggs 

David Tenison 

MINISTERS 

Thomas Hallsted, Youth Director 

DEACONS 

James Hamilton, Worship 

Jeff Harris, Technology Utilization 

Larry Killebrew, Senior Saints 

Johnny Riggs, Member Services 

Dennis Robinson, Inventory 

Bruce Rothell, Missions & Evangelism 

Richard Senn, Grounds 

Zac Tenison, Young Families 

Steven Wetzel, Fellowship 

Edwin Whittlesey, Education 

 

CHILDREN’S COORDINATOR 

Debbie Whitchurch 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR  

Jessica Khoury 

MEMBER REQUESTS—WORK ORDERS 

If you have a request or concern, please pickup a Member Request/Order Form, fill it out, & 

drop it in the Office Box (located right outside the office door).  

 Nursing Home Devo: Bruce Rothell  

Every 4th Sunday at 3:30PM 

 Ladies Midweek Bible Study: Rebecca 

Harris & Earline Lierly, Every 3rd  

Wednesday at 10AM 

 Ladies Outreach: BJ Neal & Carolyn 

Prescott 

 Young Families: Zac Tenison 

   Dinner every 3rd Sunday 

 Prison Ministry: Thursdays at 10AM 

 ROCK OSUIT Campus Ministry: Bobby 

Hill & Michelle Canan, Mondays at 6PM  

 Mark 10: Debbie Whitchurch,  

   Rebecca Harris & Shawna Caddell 

 Senior Saints: Larry Killebrew 

   Every 1st Tuesday at 9:00AM 

Wednesday Nights: Bible Class @ 7PM 

Sunday Nights: Devotional at 5PM 

TEACHERS & SERVICE VOLUNTEERS  

Reminder that if you will be absent, 

please arrange a fill-in for your class 

or service rotation or let your deacon 

or coordinator know.  

 Edwin Whittlesey,  

  Deacon of Education 

 James Hamilton,  

  Deacon of Worship  

 Debbie Whitchurch,  

  Children’s Coordinator 

Sunday morning Bible Class for our children @ 10:00AM on our Face-

book page: 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/GlenpoolChurchofChrist/videos/?

ref=page_internal  

Sunday morning Worship @ 10:30AM on our YouTube page: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCb2Qi-MtEo5-wYRQG2sFX8A 

If you need mobile communion, please call the office or stop by anytime 

Monday-Friday 8AM-1PM 

Contributions can be made on our website under the Information tab, 

click the Donate button. 

Wednesday Devotional @ 7:00PM online through Zoom: https://

zoom.us/j/228622660  

If you would like to send the 

Grays a card welcoming 

them to our church family 

their new address is : 203 S. 

Riverfront Dr. Apt. 119 

Jenks, OK 74037. Let’s flood 

their new mailbox with 

cards of welcome and en-

couragement! 

Thank you to all the vol-

unteers that assisted in 

helping the Gray’s un-

load boxes on Friday. 

We are one step closer 

to having them here 

with us! 
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https://zoom.us/j/228622660
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